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Aloha Chairs Elefante and McKelvey, Vice-Chairs Wakai and Gabbard, and Members of 
both Committees:    
  
Thank you for the opportunity to submit a testimony to SUPPORT Senate Bill 111. 
 
The Hawaiʻi Emergency Management Agency endorses initiatives aimed at the 
designing and constructing of all new state buildings – to improve the state’s 
preparedness against hurricane winds.  
 
HIEMA’s mitigation projects reflect our commitment to making concerted efforts and 
proactive investments in the safety and resilience of our communities. 
 
HIEMA supports this measure, with the understanding that its passage will not 
negatively impact the priorities outlined in the Executive Budget. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide a testimony in support of Senate Bill 111. 

   
James Barros:  james.barros@hawaii.gov; 808-733-4300 
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S.B. 111 
 
RELATING TO HURRICANE RESISTANT CRITERIA 
 
 Chairs Elefante and McKelvey, Vice Chairs Wakai and Gabbard, and Members 

of the Committees, thank you for the opportunity to submit testimony on S.B. 111. 

The Department of Accounting and General Services (DAGS) offers  
 
comments on this measure, which requires all public buildings, including public school 

buildings, constructed after January 1, 2026, to be designed to withstand category five 

hurricanes and be used as shelters in the event of an emergency. 

 We note that public buildings currently under design will be constructed using 

funds appropriated in prior years. Those projects in design may not have been 

appropriated sufficient funds to satisfy the structural requirements for category five 

hurricane resistance and will require appropriation of additional design and construction 
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funds to satisfy the related design criteria. 

 In addition, there are some types of public buildings for which the cost of 

designing and constructing to category five hurricane resistance requirements may not 

be appropriate (such as small storage facilities, vehicle carports, and similar incidental 

facilities) as those buildings are not intended to be used as emergency shelters. 

 Therefore, the department suggests that the measure be amended to require that 

all public buildings intended to serve as shelters during and after a category five 

hurricane for which construction is anticipated to commence on or after July 1, 2026, 

shall be designed and constructed to withstand category five hurricanes and be used as 

shelters in the event of an emergency. The change in date is intended to provide the 

responsible agencies with the opportunity to request any additional funding required 

during the 2026 legislative session. 

 Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony on this measure.    
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